	GSPSA Meeting Minutes
	01/06/2020
Telecon

	

	Meeting Type:  Executive Committee

	

	Attendees:
	Walt Moleski, Matt DeLand, Bob Lively, Ed Nowottnick, Kenny Dearth, Eric Chomko, Jon Landis, Keith Evans attended by telecon.

	Discussion Items:

	1. Memory Walk.  Bob summarized his detailed report to the EC (uploaded with these minutes).  An order for 139 engraved bricks, plus enough blank bricks to fill the walkway, was submitted on 1/2.  The contractor visited the site on that date, and determined the length to be 1 foot less than expected, which reduced the number of blank bricks by 36.  Proof copies of the text for all bricks were reviewed and approved by the subcommittee.  Delivery of the bricks to GSFC is expected in mid-February, with installation planned for approximately March 1.  With all payments received, GSPSA will have a profit of ~$5000 at this time.  Further orders will happen in increments of ~25-50 engraved bricks.
2. Water at Fields.  One requirement for installation of the walkway is to have water flow.  Walt reviewed the current situation.  Beltsville Agricultural Research Center (BARC) supplies the water feed to the softball complex, and has been aware of a leak/blockage on their property since summer 2019.  They do not have funds for a repair at this time.  GSPSA will pursue this issue with BARC, but a portable water source may be required as a short-term measure.
3. 2020 Season Planning.  Jon reviewed some topics for the 2020 season.

a. Finances are in good shape.

b. Membership continues to be a challenge.  More aggressive advertising at GSFC (within allowed limits) was recommended.  Pursuing players/teams at U. Md. was also suggested, although this would probably require some review of the guest player policy.

c. Refreshing EC membership is important.  Some candidates were suggested.

d. Revival of a co-ed league is desirable, but preferably under GSPSA guidance.

e. Continuation of using ASA umpires received mixed reviews.  Having the same people show up would help regarding discussion of local rules and finding the fields.  However, it is not clear that a sufficient GSFC-only crew is available to cover a 10-team league.

f. Eric noted that the materials to repair the Field #1 wall are in place, and that an early work party would be planned to close out this issue.


	Action Items:

	Walt:  Talk to Mark Daly at GSFC FMD regarding possible contacts at BARC for water line repair.
Jon:  Send initial message to team captains regarding participation in 2020 season.


Other Information:
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